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Congratulations Isabelle Warburton on her 

First Place in Year Four Girls. Well done! 

 

 

 
 

 

West Hamilton Primary Schools Cross Country  



Tena koutou katoa. Nga mihi nui kia koutou 

Well done to Izzie and all the students who represented our school this week at the Interschool Cross Country. They 

have made us proud. We have rescheduled our school cross country to this coming Tuesday, the 18th starting at 1pm. 

We will be rescheduling our lunch hour—it will go from 12:15pm to 12:55pm. The run will be at school. More 

details will follow. 

Dropping off Students in the Morning: I have had a number of complaints regarding 

the dropping off of students in the carpark. Please DO NOT DROP your child at 

the gate entrance I ask you to be mindful of all our children as this is also their 

entrance to school. Instead, use the church carpark spaces available.  

School App is ready! See below for instructions on how to download it. 

School Accounts;  These will be sent out next week and it would be really helpful if 

they could be paid by the end of the term. If you feel you need assistance please 

contact the office. 

God Bless  

Jane Rutherford 

 

 

 

June  

21st  Winter Sports Intermediate 

23rd  First Communion 

26th  School Photos 

  Board of Trustees Meeting 

  

July 

3rd  End of Term Mass 

5th   End of Term  

Dear parent/caregiver 

June 2019 Shorts Day for Hospice. 

St Pius X School has agreed to 
support Shorts Day for Hospice 
Waikato’s Rainbow Place by holding a 
fundraiser day on Friday, 14 of June (tomorrow). 

How it works; - All students must wear their school 
polo t-shirt but they are invited to wear their 
favourite shorts (tights may be worn underneath 
shorts) in support of Hospice Waikato’s Rainbow 

Place in return for a gold coin donation. 

We would like everybody to be involved. We 
encourage students to wear their loudest, proudest 
and brightest shorts in support of the children and 
young people who Rainbow Place provide care for, 
in the Waikato. Hospice Waikato is the only 
Hospice in New Zealand to offer a specialist child-
focused palliative care service. 

By participating in this event, you will be helping to 
enable Hospice Waikato and Rainbow Place’s team 
of nurses, doctors, social workers, counsellors and 
volunteers to continue to provide the highest 
quality palliative care services for children and their 
families. 

Don’t forget – TOMORROW Friday 14 June is the 
day to wear shorts for Hospice Waikato. 

FRIENDS OF THE SCHOOL 

...are having a Pie Fundraiser for St Pius 
X School. Please make sure you return 

your forms and the correct money to 

the school by Thursday 4th July 2019. 
(NO CHANGE WILL BE GIVEN). 

If you pay online, please put “Oxford 
Pies” in the details. 



 

 

 

Return your envelope  

WITH THE CORRECT MONEY 

to the office by Friday 21st 
June. You can pay PhotoLife online or enclose a cheque with 
your envelope. New families can pick up an envelope from 
the office and there are sibling envelopes available also. 

Please write your child’s name on their 

uniforms. We are finding lots of 

uniform items left lying around the 

school, unnamed. Please come to the 

office if your child has lost an item of 

clothing. We may be able to loan you a 

replacement item. 

Shirt  

     Student 

 

 

 

 

Your St Pius X School Account will be coming home with your child in next week’s Newsletter. If 

you don’t receive an account, that means you don’t need to take any further action (as your ac-

count is paid).  

Your account can be paid at the school office by cash, eftpos or you can pay online: 

ASB Account: 12-3152-0175049-01. There will be a Customer Number in the top left hand corner 

of your account, so if you pay online, please quote this Customer Number. 

If you wish to discuss your account, please call the office and we will assist you with any queries 

you may have. Thank you in advance for your payment. 

West Hamilton Primary 

Schools Cross Country 

On Tuesday we sent a number of 

competitors to the Hamilton West 

Cross Country at Resthills Park. 

The course is a tough one and the 

children did well to complete it. 

Izzy Warburton did very well 

and won the Year 4 girls race. All 

the competitors were a credit to 

themselves and the school in their 

dealings with others. Thanks to 

Miss Parry, Mr and Mrs 

Overmeyer, Mrs Sonntag and Mr 

and Mrs Goodman for 

transporting to and from the 

event.       



 

 

 

 
 

It’s School Holiday Time!! 

8th to 19th July 2019 

 

Check out our active and fun filled Holiday 

Programme at our four fantastic venues: 

 

Hamilton Girls’ High, Southwell, Te Totara, 

and Leamington Schools 

 

We are OSCAR/WINZ Approved

 

Programme and bookings www.kellysports.co.nz  

Email: waikato@kellysports.co.nz   

Phone Kim or Hine  07 839 9017  

REMINDER 

SCHOOL  

BANKING 

IS COLLECTED 

BY THE CREDIT 

UNION EVERY 

WEDNESDAY. 

http://www.kellysports.co.nz
mailto:waikato@kellysports.co.nz

